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Durham Convention Center Authority Meeting
Thursday, December 1, 2016
Durham Convention Center 
301 West Morgan Street
11:30 AM (Lunch)

DCC Authority Members Present: Jason Friday, Richard Ford, Bill Kalkhof, Lew Meyers, and Darah Whyte. 
Spectra Venue Management (SVM) Present: Andrea Gliatta and Rebecca Bolton
City and County Representatives Present: Steven Hicks, Sharon DeShazo, Jina Propst, and Todd Tingler. 
I. The meeting was called to order at 12:00 PM by Bill Kalkhof, DCCA chairperson.

II. A quorum was established for meeting minutes approval. Lew Meyers made a motion to approve October 27, 2016, meeting minutes; seconded by Darah Whyte, motion carried; minutes approved.

III. INTRODUCTION AND REMARKS BY REBECCA BOLTON; NEW GENERAL MANAGER FOR THE DCC:
Ms. Bolton began working on December 1 and comes highly recommended by Spectra Venue Management, the Owners and Jen Noble; along with having a strong record of performances. She has over 14 years of experience with Spectra.


IV. UTILITIES ANALYSIS/SPLIT AND RETRO-COMMISSIONING:
0. Utilities analysis: The new Btu meters are installed and working properly once the manufacturer replaced one of the meters. The programming of the new algorithm is complete, and MBP is verifying accuracy and calculations for sharing the utilities. A meeting scheduled for December 13 with Bill Hoy, Shaner Management, MBP, City and DCC staff will review the first month of data collected with the new Chilled Water BTU meters and the new utility split algorithm for electrical use. According to the Third Modification of the Air Lease, Section 2, the electricity expenses are divided 50/50 until a just apportionment is determined and agreed.  A rebate will be made retroactive to August 1, 2014.  

· Retro-commissioning project: A contract amendment is approved to add $3,000 to the MBP contract for additional oversight provided for the Chilled Water Project. Skanska is overseeing several HVAC items identified in the MBP final report and is awaiting engineering investigation on the need for the cooling tower isolation that MBP recognized. City staff is reviewing the other recommendations and attendant cost recommendations for further discussion with Shaner.

V. HOTEL SHARED LOBBY IMPROVEMENTS:  
· First, Floor Lobby renovation of Shaner leased space and shared public space: 
The project is broken into four Phases and includes a full renovation of leased lobby spaces and elevators, as well as the ninth-floor Concierge Lounge. 

Shaner Leased Space:
Phase I:  The Lobby renovation is complete, and the Marriot Club and Dining/Lobby areas are in service. The temporary Reception Desk has been set-up directly across for the main entrance.

Phase II:  The Main Registration Desk, Administrative Offices, Market Area and Fitness Room have been renovated. Review of these areas is on-going with a focus on needed additional lighting at the Elevator “Lobby” and the glass tile wall behind the new Reception Desks.  The stylized “Bulls” are not as clearly delineated as desired.  Shaner is exploring ways to correct this issue. 

Phase III:  The Bar area, Business Center and Bellman’s Closet work is progressing. Demolition is complete. The contractor is on schedule for completion by December 21.

Phase IV:  Both elevator interiors are fully upgraded and modernized.
 
Shared Public Space:
A contract has been awarded to Triple Crown Construction for the Shared Space Project.  Triple Crown is the contractor for the current renovation work underway.  A Limited Notice to Proceed has issued so long-lead time items, such as the new revolving entrance door, could be ordered.  Work is scheduled to begin January 2017. Shaner will present floor tile options for Owner review on December 1, 2016, instead of the white flooring currently installed in the Shaner leased space. Bi –weekly coordination meetings are ongoing with Shaner, DCC, and City representatives to ensure event and logistics coordination. 

Construction period: Mid-January 2017 through April 1, 2017.

VI. Durham City/County Administration Update: PRIORITY ITEMS
· [bookmark: _GoBack]FIREPROOFING DELAMINATION: Todd Tingler, GSD Project Management will continue next steps with this project during the July/August 2017 shut-down period. The contract with Terracon has been executed and design specifications finalized. Given extensive work and disruption with lobby improvements and scheduled events, it was recommended that work be initiated in July/August 2017 with pre-identified black-out dates so entire PFC can be turned over to the contractor. In addition, Todd will schedule a meeting with the new DCC General Manager to update her on this project and the new signage project.

· GRAND BALLROOM CARPET REPLACEMENT: The carpet is installed; completed November 26, 2016.

· FACILITY MAINTENANCE PLAN DCC AND SHARED EQUIPMENT:  
A Purchase Order is being executed for MBP to assist with the scope and bid process for mechanical equipment preventative maintenance services.   Additionally, a Purchase Order was issued for MBP to divide the single current facility maintenance plan into the three components – DCC, Hotel, and shared equipment. 

The reconciliation of the facility maintenance plan in progress is in conjunction with the capital replacement plan work. The Request For Proposal (RFP) process for mechanical equipment services will be initiated in coordination with MBP. New contracts to be issued based on a maintenance plan for DCC, Hotel and shared equipment. City and Shaner agree that one HVAC contractor holds all three maintenance contracts.

· CAPITAL REPLACEMENTS PLAN: 
Review and revisions were made by City Staff this week for inclusion in the plan.  When finalized, the Capital Replacement Plan will be shared with the DCC Board. 
 

VII.   Spectra Venue Management (SVM) Update:
EVENTS FOR THE MONTH OF OCTOBER 2016
SVM held 30 events with 37 event days’ booked and 13,582 guests. 
Notable events:						DCC Revenue	Guests	 
· HEURG/SEARUG				$19,274.20		270		
· Endurance Magazine 				$4,777.80		6,000
· ATA International (American Taekwondo)	$6,956.32		800
· Chase Media – Three separate events		$36,633.02		3,500
· Blue Cross/Blue Shield of NC		$28,699.47		500
· Duke Friends of Nursing			$55,095.29		865
· Global Knowledge				$97,072.61		1250					
OCCUPANCY: For the month of October 2016 is 40%. 

CURRENT FINANCES FOR THE MONTH OF OCTOBER
					Actual			Budget		Variance
Gross Revenues			$233,978		$275,243		$41,265
Less Event Expenses 		($99,014)		($107,901)		$8,888
Less Indirect Expense		($126,490)		($137,917)		$11,427	
Net Income (Loss)		$8,474			$29,428		($20,951)

Year to Date
Actual			Budget		Variance
Gross Revenues			$712,723		$653,097		$59,626
Less Event Expenses 		($297,763)		($256,628)		($41,135)
Less Indirect Expense		($504,899)		($578,742)		$73,843	
Net Income (Loss)		($89,939)		($182,273)		$92,334

Sales Pace: FY2015/16: Current Sales Bookings as of November 29, 2016.

	· 
	· 

	· Definite Total
	· $1,603,885.73

	· Tentative Total
	· $53,675.00

	· Proposal Total
	· $59,800.00

	· Grand TOTALS
	· $1,717,360.73




CUSTOMER SURVEY SCORES:  4.94 out of 5.

STAFFING: Looking to replace Event Manager Position
· Director of Sales and Marketing – Nick Hancock began November 2, 2016.
· General Manager – Rebecca Bolton began December 1, 2016, as General Manager of the Durham Convention Center. 

SVM PUBLIC RELATIONS:
· Weekly Rotary meetings and Board meetings
· Social media Facebook/Twitter/Pinterest and website updates

WEBSITE ACTIVITY: 
· Visitors:				2,395	 New: 83.22%
· Demographic:			1648 Google organic, 390 Direct,  
328  Referral, and 28 Social
· Page views:			6,209
· Pages/Session:			2.59
· Average Session duration:	1:37 minutes

VIII.  Durham Convention Center Authority (DCCA):
· The vacant Durham County at-Large position for the Durham Convention Center Authority has received one applicant Craig Spitzer, General Manager of The Durham Hotel. Craig is the recommendation of the DCCA. If chosen, Bill Kalkhof, chair is looking to place Craig on the Marketing and Sales sub-committee. Craig will be an asset with his strong skill-set in marketing and sales. A decision is made on December 12 at the Durham County Commissioners meeting.  

· PARKING ISSUES:  City staff provided the DCCA with an update on the parking deck for lot 40.  The lot is in preparation for construction, with the deck breaking ground in November 2017, and a completion date scheduled in 2018.  The deck will include parking spaces and retail on the ground floor.  It will not have affordable housing units.

VIX. SUBCOMMITTEES 
· FINANCE COMMITTEE: Lew Myers, Richard Ford, and Jason Friday 
City and County staff, the DCCA Finance Committee and members of SVM reviewed and discussed the DCC October 2016 financials. The income forecast for the year reveals that the DCC will meet budget requirements per the deficit by $67,000. A favorable outcome continues.

· MARKETING & SALES COMMITTEE: Bill Kalkhof, Darah Whyte, and Alice Sharpe, Bill Kalkhof invited Shelly Green, DCVB to the January 5, Authority meeting to discuss the DCVB’s marketing efforts for Durham and the Convention Center. Her new chief marketing officer and director of sales will both accompany her to the next DCCA meeting.  The discussion will entail how the DCVB and DCC can partner in the marketing efforts for Durham and the Convention Center...
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